Blaenau Gwent UDP

Further Proposed Modifications 


Policy H4(A)

Basis of Objection

The removal of the word unacceptable makes development of land within the urban area impossible.  Virtually all open space sites will be considered to have some form of recreation or amenity or townscape value.

The HBF understands that the Inspector recommended the deletion of this term but without it the meaning of the criterion has been fundamentally changed.

Change Required
Delete the criterion.

Paragraph 12 .14

Basis of Objection
The HBF object to the need for mitigation works to be carried out before development commences.  Issues associated with development finance would not enable the development to proceed.  

Change Required

The final sentence should refer to ‘occupation of the buildings’ rather than the ‘commencement of development’ for mitigation works.

Comment

The HBF requested a change at the first modification stage but due to the lack of clarity of the objection the council failed to understand what was being requested.  

Simply what I was trying to say was that the council following the Inspector’s advice had allowed a 25% flexibility allowance on commitments where as it is more usual to apply the flexibility allowance to the whole requirement figure.

Due to the way the supply is calculated I over complicated this by making allowances for certain elements.  What I should have done is to simply say that a 25% allowance should be made to the original 544 allocation.  This would result in the need for a further 136 houses.

I accept that I have missed the opportunity to bring about this change but thought I should explain myself.

Comments on behalf of the Home Builders Federation


